
04/09/2020 COVID-19 Update 
 
We are sad to report that another one of our neighbors has lost his battle with COVID-19.  Our 
deepest and most sincere condolences go out to the family and friends of the deceased.  
 
In addition, another 4 Weston Residents have tested positive.  While progress has been made 
toward flattening the curve, the disease continues to accelerate and remains a threat to us all. 
Social distancing and isolation are our best hope of defeating COVID-19.  
 
In response to Governor Lamont’s announcement that CT schools will be closed until at least 
05/20/2020, the Town of Weston will continue to maintain its closure status accordingly.  In the 
event we are able to open particular facilities or services earlier, we will announce changes to 
the public as they occur.  As of today, all Town facilities, parks and playgrounds remain closed 
to the public.  This includes all athletic fields, the running track and parking lots at the Weston 
Public Schools. 
 
As we approach the holiday weekend we want to remind everyone out on our roads to use 
caution.  This includes motor vehicle operators, bicyclists and pedestrians alike.  Drivers, please 
slow down and be alert to the many people walking our roads.  Bicyclists, ride no more than 2 
wide and obey all traffic laws.  Pedestrians, walk on the left side of the road, facing oncoming 
traffic, stay to the right and be alert to all vehicular traffic.  If you plan to hike at Trout Brook 
Preserve, Do Not park on Bradley Road.  When the parking lot is full you should find an 
alternate location to enjoy your hike.  Dog walkers are reminded to clean up after your dog and 
not leave a mess behind, your neighbors will appreciate it! 
 
For those shopping or enjoying take-out meals, we encourage you to support our many local 
businesses.  When going to a store in person, it is recommended that you wear a cloth mask, 
gloves and wash your hands before and after your trip.  Please dispose of your personal 
protective equipment properly and do not drop them in parking lots.  It is also important to follow 
the store directed social distancing measures. 
 
Let’s all continue doing our important part in flattening the curve and practice social distancing. 
We hope everyone is able to safely enjoy their religious observances from home! 
#StaySafeStayHome #coronavirus  


